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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, and has the pleasure to attach the text of the remarks made by the Permanent Representative of the Argentine Republic, Ambassador Rodolfo Gil, at the special meeting of the Permanent Council “Opportunities for Cooperation in the Development of Legal and Institutional Frameworks for Addressing Environmental Challenges in the Region,” held on Friday, February 23, 2007, for inclusion as a document of said meeting.


The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the OAS reiterates to the Chair assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., February 26, 2007

Ambassador María del Luján Flores

Chair of the Permanent Council and
Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the

  Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

ARGENTINE INTERVENTION AT THE
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL,
“OPORTUNITIES FOR COOPERATION IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF

LEGAL AND INSTITUTIONAL FRAMEWORKS FOR ADDRESSING

ENVIRONMENTAL CHALLENGES IN THE REGION”

(February 24, 2007)

LADIES AND GENTLEMEN:


THE ARGENTINE REPUBLIC HAS A LONG TRADITION OF AND STRONG COMMITMENT TO THE PROMOTION OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT AND SPECIFICALLY, IN THAT CONTEXT, TO ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION.  ACCORDINGLY, IT VALUES AND APPRECIATES THE INITIATIVE AND EFFORT MADE IN ORGANIZING THIS MEETING, WHICH IS TO ADDRESS A TOPIC OF SUCH RELEVANCE.


OUR COUNTRY PARTICIPATES ACTIVELY IN EFFORTS MADE AT THE INTERNATIONAL, GLOBAL, AND REGIONAL LEVELS TO IMPROVE INTERNATIONAL PROVISIONS APPLICABLE TO THE ENVIRONMENT IN DIFFERENT SPECIALIZED MULTILATERAL ENVIRONMENTAL FORUMS AND CONTINUES TO DEVELOP APPROPRIATE NATIONAL LEGAL FRAMEWORKS CONSISTENT WITH SUCH DEVELOPMENTS.


WE ARE CONVINCED THAT MUCH POSITIVE IMPACT FOR THE ENVIRONMENT AND FOR SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT MAY ENSUE FROM FLUENT AND ORDERLY DIALOGUE AMONG ALL INTERESTED PARTIES, THE EXCHANGE OF INFORMATION AND EXPERIENCES, AND TECHNICAL COOPERATION, PARTICULARLY TAKING ACCOUNT OF THE NOTION OF THE ONENESS OF THE ENVIRONMENT, WHEREIN THE CONCEPT OF PHYSICAL BORDERS LOSES SOME OF ITS EFFECTIVENESS.


WE BELIEVE THAT THERE IS MUCH TO BE DONE IN THIS AREA AND WELCOME ALL NEW OPPORTUNITIES TO STEP UP DIALOGUE ON THIS TOPIC, CONVINCED OF THE URGENCY OF CONSISTENCY WITH INTERNATIONAL EFFORTS BEING MADE IN OTHER SPACES AND AT OTHER LEVELS, GIVEN THE SENSITIVITY OF THE ISSUE AND THE HIGH LEVEL OF TECHNICAL SPECIALIZATION THAT ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES OFTEN REQUIRE.

IN PARTICULAR, WE UNDERSTAND THAT SOME CENTRALIZATION IS REQUIRED IF COHERENT EFFORTS ARE TO BE MADE.  THE ARGENTINE REPUBLIC HAS CONCENTRATED ITS EFFORTS IN THIS AREA IN THE UNITED NATIONS ARENA, ESPECIALLY THOSE INVOLVING THE UNITED NATIONS ENVIRONMENT PROGRAMME AND THE COMMISSION ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT.


IN THAT FRAMEWORK, WE WILL PARTICIPATE IN SUCH EXCHANGES AS ARE PROPOSED AND DECIDED IN THIS AREA.

WE ALSO EXPRESS APPRECIATION FOR THE VALUABLE CONTRIBUTIONS OF THE SPEAKERS, WHICH WE WILL FORWARD TO OUR AUTHORITIES.
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